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--------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: Annie Wong <annie.wong@ucdmc.ucdavis.edu> 
Date: Tue, Feb 19, 2013 at 5:34 PM 
Subject: Rezone and planned development A11-0003/Z11-0004/PD11-0002/P11-0003/Green Valley 
Center submitted by Winn Communities, LLC 
To: bosone@edcgov.us, bostwo@edcgov.us, bosthree@edcgov.us, bosfour@edcgov.us, bosfive@edcg
ov.us 
 
 
County of El Dorado Board of Supervisors:  
District I - Ron Mikulaco  
District II - Ray Nutting  
District III - Brian Veerkamp  
District IV - Ron Briggs  
District V - Norma Santiago  
___________________________________  
 
Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors:  
 
I am writing to express my strong opposition against the rezoning and development of parcel # 124-140-
33-100, located on the SW corner of Green Valley Road and Francisco Drive, A11-0003/Z11-0004/PD11-
0002/P11-0003/Green Valley Center as submitted by Winn Communities, LLC.    
 
The proposed project requires a General Plan amendment to change the land use from high density 
residential to commercial, and a rezone from single family residential planned development to 
commercial planned development to accommodate development of three commercial pads as 
follows:  office space, fast food restaurant and retail pharmacy.   Those familiar with the area, and more 
specifically the Green Valley / Franciso Drive intersection, will know that additional commercial space is 
not needed given the existing high levels of vacancies in the three (3) corners opposite the proposed 
project.        
 
While I applaud The County of El Dorado Development Services Planning Commission’s unanimous 
decision to oppose the planned development submitted by Winn Communities, I am disappointed that it 
would then turn around and recommend a General Plan amendment and rezone of the subject parcel 
from residential to commercial without any knowledge nor consideration of a well thought out planned 
development that meets all safety and regulatory requirements.    
 
The Planning Commission’s recommendation to approve a General Plan amendment and rezone from 
residential to commercial is premature and is without merit given what is known.    The lack of 
infrastructure, significant impact and increased danger that will result if the rezone is approved for 
commercial use cannot be overlooked by the Board of Supervisors, these include, but is not limited to, 
the following:  
• � � � �Increased traffic at an already busy intersection: Green Valley & Francisco Drive.   Cars are 
typically traveling in excess of 50+ miles per hour on Francisco Drive as they approach the crest of the 
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hill and bend heading towards Green Valley Road, many attempting to clear the traffic light at the 
Francisco Drive / Green Valley intersection.    
• � � � �Increased traffic on Cambria Way, a feeder street intended for residential use only.  More 
specifically, Cambria Way was designed and approved for approximately 325 car trips per day.  The 
traffic study predicted that the project as proposed would produce 3,388 new auto trips daily, but a 
breakdown of the trips reveals that 2,730 of them, more than 80 percent, would be to the fast foot 
outlet.   Thus, the proposed center is expected to add approximately 3,400 daily trips.  If just 1/3 of 
those entering & exiting the proposed center use the ingree/egress on Cambria, that would result in 
over one thousand (1000) additional car trips that will need to use this small residential street.  Ingress 
and egress on Cambria Way is not a viable option.    
• � � � �Traffic back up on Cambria (see above bullet) will increase exponentially resulting in increased 
accidents at an already dangerous intersection due to increased driver impatience.   Traffic congestion 
and significantly longer wait times at the intersection will naturally occur from the increased traffic 
causing drivers to inevitably rush to cross Francisco Drive -- making it exponentially more dangerous 
than it is currently.   Emphasis added.  
• � � � �Topography.  Insufficient sight distance.  Dangerous blind spot at the crest of hill approaching 
Cambria Way from El Dorado Hills Blvd and Francisco Drive.   It is already proving difficult for the limited 
Francisco Oaks Development residents that exit at the Cambria Way gate of the subdivision attempting 
to head north bound on Francisco Drive.  I personally have had four near misses in the past two years 
because of the limited visibility to my right, compounded by the excessive speed of oncoming traffic.    
• � � � �The alternative traffic solution proposed by Winn Communities to address traffic concerns on 
Cambria Way by prohibiting left turns is not a solution at all -- instead it creates additional traffic hazards 
for neighboring residential streets and negatively impacts surrounding residents and 
businesses.   Planning staff memo responding to concerns about the sight distance at Cambria/Francisco 
states that: "The vertical sight distance limitations are anticipated to be resolved as part of DOT's future 
improvement (construction starts as early as 2021) on Francisco Drive/El Dorado Hills (Capital 
Improvement Project 72332), which is currently unfunded."  Please note the language I have highlighted, 
underlined and italicized for emphasis:  there is no analysis to confirm if widening Francisco Drive will in 
fact resolve the traffic issues, the solution, at best, is nine years out, and only if available funding is 
identified and approved.  
• � � � �As a resident in Francisco Oaks, my children and their friends frequently walk or bike to 
Safeway, Mountain Mike’s, Rockin’ Frog Yogurt, Starbucks, Subways, the bakery, surrounding 
neighborhoods near Marina Middle school, and the neighborhoods directly across the way near 
Telegraph Hill via Cambria and Francisco.   As a society, and as parents, we endeavor to have, and to 
create, a safe environment near our home for our children that encourages them to get out of the house 
and enjoy the great outdoors -- one of the primary reasons for my family’s decision to reside in El 
Dorado Hills.  The option to explore freely near home will no longer be an option for my children, their 
friends and visiting relatives if the rezone and development is approved to move forward.   Diminished 
options for outdoor activities, accessible by foot in the neighborhood, along with walking access to a 
fast-food establishment, would contribute to an already troubling national obesity epidemic.   As 
intended and approved in the General Plan, I implore you to uphold the intent to keep fast food 
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establishments along the immediate US-50 corridor.   I strive daily to encourage my children to adopt 
and live a healthy lifestyle, thus I implore your support in keeping a fast food establishment and retail 
pharmacy out of my neighborhood.  
 
In addition to the danger presented by the significant increase in traffic that a commercial project would 
entail, there is also the safety and security concerns associated with the type tenants of the proposed 
development.  For example, pharmacy burglary and robbery are two of the fastest growing types of 
crimes in the United States.  According to Rx Patrol, one of only two national pharmacy crime databases, 
pharmacy robberies have increased by 32% over the last year alone -- and according to the Drug 
Enforcement Agency, armed robberies of pharmacies rose 124% between 2006 and 2010.  It is clear in 
the plethora of literature available via the internet, pharmacy crimes are increasing rapidly; pharmacy 
thieves are getting more sophisticated; pharmacies are highly sought after targets for robbery.   It would 
be too easy for near-by residents to become victims to a crime in process or worse yet, held hostage in 
their homes by thieves seeking to hide from law enforcement pursuit.    There are currently five 
pharmacies in El Dorado Hills, with two more just east on Green Valley Road in Cameron Park.  Do we 
really need another pharmacy retailer on a piece of property that is currently zoned for residential 
purposes.  Is it really worth the safety and security risks to surrounding residents?   With Francisco Oaks 
homes less than 100 yards away, is this the type of crime we want to invite into our 
neighborhood?   Please say NO.  
 
As you are well aware, the proposed project includes two (2) drive-thu’s associated with the three 
commercial pads, resulting in the loss of over 70% of the existing protected oak trees.   The same oak 
trees that currently mitigate traffic noise and air pollution from the heavily travelled Green Valley Road 
and Francisco Drive.   The additional noise and air pollution from the proposed development and rezone, 
along with the removal of the naturally protective oak trees, will adversely impact the health and quality 
of life for all residents in the surrounding neighborhoods.   With Francisco Oaks homes less than 100 
yards away, there is no buffer between this parcel and the homes located in the Francisco Oaks 
subdivision.      
 
Please heed the well thought out recommendation of APAC and Planning Commissioner, Mr. Lou 
Rains.   APAC conducted a thorough and highly critical analysis of the project’s traffic impacts,  before it 
voted unanimously against the project and recommended the parcel remain as 
zoned:  residential.   APAC has reaffirmed its opposition twice since issuance of its 2011 report.   Mr. 
Rains, then Planning Commissioner for District 1, who is most knowledgeable about the area and 
resulting impact, voted against the rezone citing the 6.8-acre parcel’s access constraints and impact on 
local residents.  In Mr. Rain’s four year tenure serving on the Planning Commission, this is the first denial 
Mr. Rain’s could recall which should affirmatively demonstrate to the Board of Supervisors the many 
deficiencies in the proposed rezone and development.  Emphasis added.  
 
In summary, I am adamantly opposed to the development of parcel # 124-140-33-100 other than in 
accordance with current zoning.   Furthermore, I adamantly oppose the premature recommendation by 
the Planning Commission to recommend rezone of this parcel for commercial use.   Please support the 
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voice of the people living in the community and defer approval for a General Plan amendment to rezone 
for commercial use until such time it is submitted in tandem with a project that meets all safety and 
regulatory requirements.   Only then can a comprehensive and complete traffic analysis and 
environmental impact report be performed to support a vote to rezone.    
 
I request that this communication be added to the public record and submitted as an exhibit with the 
Board of Supervisors.  Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of this important matter.    
 
Respectfully yours,  
 
Annie Wong  
1088 Cambria Way  
El Dorado Hills, CA  95762 
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